Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes - November 4, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary Dora Rapalyea

Trustee Debbie Bartz

Sexton John Bentley Absent

Visitors:

David Rapalyea, Rick Chandler, Ernest Elliott

Minutes of October 7, 2021 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: Diane Bean Roumeliotis cleaned the headstone of her ancestor Phinehas Bean. A member of The Daughters of the American Revolution was present and gave instructions on the proper procedure. David Rapalyea, Rose Cravens and Dora Rapalyea were there to observe.

New Business: Signs have been installed for Maplewood, Stevens and Bean/Smith's Corner Cemeteries. Thank you to Rick Chandler and David Rapalyea for doing all the hard work of the installation. The goal of the Trustees for next year will be to have new signs on all 7 cemeteries in Salisbury.

Mr. Elliott was in to inquire about when the corner stones for his plot would be delivered and set in the ground. His request was to have it all done before the ground is frozen. Chairman Geoffrey Hodges assured Mr. Elliott that this would be done as soon as possible.

There was discussion on the process of how to sell or give back a plot that was not going to be used. The Trustees will look into this and proceed as instructed.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: December 2, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 6:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dora Rapalyea
Secretary, Cemetery Trustees